
 
 
 
 
The Bainbridge Township Board of Trustees met in special 

session at the Bainbridge Town Hall on July 21, 2006 to review 
the Cleveland State University report on flooding at Cedar/South 
Streets and to consider any other necessary business. Those 
present were trustees Mr. Christopher Horn, Mr. Jeffrey S. 
Markley and Ms. Linda W. White.  Fiscal Officer Susan R. 
Angelino was absent.  The meeting was called to order at 3:05 
P.M. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
CEDAR/SOUTH STREETS FLOODING 
 
 The trustees met with Frank McIntyre, Zoning Inspector, Bob 
Phillips, Geauga County Engineer, Kyle Dreyfuss-Wells, Chagrin 
River Watershed Partners, Carmella Shale, Geauga Soil & Water 
Conservation District, Ben Himes, Chagrin Falls Village and 
residents for a discussion and review of the Cleveland State 
University report on the flooding conditions at Cedar/South 
Streets. 
 
 The trustees said they did not have a solution but would 
consider several options.  Among those are: 
 

1. Petition ditch process. 
2. Storm water utility program. 
 

PROCLAMATION 
 
 The trustees affixed their signatures to a proclamation, 
along with the Chagrin Valley Rotary Club, in honoring Frank 
Schnabel for his dedicated service to Bainbridge Township. 
  

Since there was no further business to come before this 
meeting of the Bainbridge Township Board of Trustees, the 
meeting was adjourned at 4:25 P.M. 
      


